    NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
MONDAY 15th MAY 2017
Present: - Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.F.Boucher Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones

 Mrs.J.Childs

1.
Election of Chair

Cllr.F.Boucher proposed that Cllr.A.Trim be elected as Chairman, this was seconded by Cllr.R.Cox
2.
Declaration of Acceptance of Office



Cllr.A.Trim duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office form.

3.
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllr. Sophia Steel.
4.
Register of Member’s Interest


None.


5.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th March were duly signed as a correct record.
6. Matters Arising from Minutes


Cllr. Trim had written to Doubleday Farms and Arthur Finn regarding the overhanging branches in Provender Lane and had been advised that they would be attended to when time permits.

Cllr. Boucher apologised regarding informing that her husband had contacted a resident regarding the soakaway in Provender, she has misunderstood.
7.
Parish Maintenance Scheme Update


Some of the pot holes had been repaired outside Church View with one left as the KCC van 
had been parked over it and was therefore not visibly to them.  The verge maintenance had 
also been inadequately cut back and therefore the PC had contacted the inspector.  He 
advised that the verge work had been audited and failed and was now in the hands of his 
manager.  He would arrange for the other pot hole to be repaired.

KCC had attended the soakaway in Provender Lane.  The ditch line adjacent to the road had 
been dug out along with all the grips into the ditch.  They had also added a new grip to the 
ditch.  The soil was banked up at the side of the ditch as agreed with Mr. Hugh Boucher.

KCC had advised that the pot holes reported in Norton Lane were not 55mm deep and 
would therefore not be repaired.  Cllr. Cox advised that he had photographic evidence to 
the contrary. Therefore this will be passed onto KCC.

Norton Lane/Lewson Street junction had been closed to allow underground electricity 
cables to be laid.
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SBC had been contacted again regarding litter within the parish.  SBC advised that they had 
an issue with street cleansing on rural roads due to questions raised by members of Biffa's 
workforce regarding safety .  SBC had now added Norton Buckland & Stone to a priority 
list.  Photographic evidence of litter in Norton Lane/Lower Norton  Lane lay-by and Stone 
Crossing will be forwarded to SBC.
8.
Planning

17/502088  Magnolia Cottage, Norton Lane, Norton ME9 0EZ


Demolition of existing side extension and erection of new two storey side extension and 
entrance porch.
9.
Councillors’ Reports.


Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones reported that she had spoken with a representative of First 
Response regarding the defliulator.  First Response had previously attended the Village 
Hall to advise on the use of the defibulator. However Cllr. Trim stated that he would be 
arranging another information meeting in the near future.
 
Cllr. Trim advised that he had concerns regarding sufficient amount of hydrants within the 
parish following the fire in Provender Lane.  He will follow this up by writing to the 
appropriate authority.

Cllr. Trim reported that the 'Lay-by' sign that was in five languages on the A2 is no longer 
there.  This will be reported to KCC.
10.
Correspondences

Cllr. Andrews Bowles newsletters had been forwarded to Councillors.

Smaller Authorities Audit Appointments |Ltd., These PC will be exempt from external audits from 2017/2018 financial year if turnover is under 25k a year.

NHS Sustainability & Transformation Plan are recruiting people from across Kent & Medway to join a Patient & Public Advisory Group.

A thank you letter had been received from Kent Air Ambulance for the PC's donation.

The Chairman had received an invitation to SBC Annual Mayor Making Ceremony on 16th May.

A re-application to the Transparency fund for 2017/2018 had been approved by the Parish Council for the amount of £462.24p.

SBC had been contacted again regarding litter within the parish.

SBC had been contacted requesting a street name sign for 'Worlds End' Lewson Street.

11.
Finance

11.1
First instalment of the precept and lighting had been received £3048.50p.

11.2
The Parish Council accounts for year end 2017 were approved and signed.
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11.3
The following payments were approved :-

 Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee - Hire of Hall 15/05/2017            £ 12.     00


 Clerks Wages





    
         £754.     71


 KLAC – Annual Subscription




         £203.     54


 E-on – Annual Electricity Supply


                      £180.     87


 Mrs E Bray – Internal Audit



                      £  50.     00


Transparency Fund -  (Maintenance)



         £184.     80

11.4.
The balance of the bank account as 6th March was £7492.55p.

12
Any other Business


None

13
 Items for Next Meeting

Cleaning of street signs
14
Date of Next Meeting


Monday 10th July 2017












Meeting closed at  8.45p.m.
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